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31 May 2002

Dr Kathleen Dermody
Secretary

Senate Economics References Committee

The Senate
Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

By Email: kathleen.dermody@aph.gov.au
Dear Dr Dermody

Inquiry into the impact of public liability and professional indemnity insurance cost increases. 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the above inquiry of the Senate Economics References Committee.  The Law Council is actively involved in issues concerning public liability and professional liability, and is keen to contribute to this inquiry.

The Law Council

The Law Council of Australia is the peak national representative body of the Australian legal profession.  The Law Council was established in 1933.  It is the federal organisation representing approximately 36,000 Australian lawyers, through their representative Bar Associations and Law Societies (the "constituent bodies" of the Law Council).  The constituent bodies of the Law Council are the following, in alphabetical order:

· ACT Bar Association;

· Bar Association of Queensland;

· Law Institute of Victoria;

· Law Society of the ACT;

· Law Society of New South Wales;

· Law Society of the Northern Territory;

· Law Society of South Australia;

· Law Society of Tasmania;

· Law Society of Western Australia;

· New South Wales Bar Association;

· Queensland Law Society; and

· The Victorian Bar.

The Law Council speaks for the Australian legal profession on the legal aspects of national and international issues, on federal law and on the operation of federal courts and tribunals.  It works for the improvement of the law and of the administration of justice.

The Law Council represents, through the representative Law Societies and Bar Associations, lawyers who act both for claimants, and for insurers and defendants (including governments and not-for-profit organisations).  The Law Council is the most inclusive, on both geographical and professional bases, of all Australian legal professional organisations.  

Law Council involvement in public liability issues

The Law Council made submissions to the meeting of Ministers responsible for public liability insurance held on 27 March 2002.  Subsequently, the Law Council was invited to consultations with the Heads of Treasuries Insurance Issues Working Party (the “Insurance Issues Working Party”) which carried out work for Ministers in preparation for the second ministerial meeting on public liability insurance held on 30 May 2002.  

Attached to this letter are the following submissions that have been made by the Law Council to Ministers and the Insurance Issues Working Party:  

· the Law Council's submission of 20 March 2002 to the Ministerial meeting on public liability held on 27 March 2002;

· the joint Law Council-Insurance Council of Australia submission of 
20 March 2002, with attachment, to  the Ministerial meeting on public liability held on 27 March 2002;

· the Law Council's submission of 15 April 2002 to the Insurance Issues Working Party; 

· the Law Council’s supplementary submission of 7 May 2002 to the Insurance Issues Working Party (omitting certain commercially sensitive information submitted to the Insurance Issues Working Party); and

· a report by independent actuaries Cumpston Sarjeant of 13 May 2002, which was submitted to the Insurance Issues Working Party.

With the exception of the supplementary submission of 7 May 2002, each of the above identified documents has already been made public by the Law Council, and are available on the Law Council’s website.  The Law Council does not regard the submission of copies of those documents with this submission (which the Law Council acknowledges is covered by parliamentary privilege, and may not be disclosed until permitted by the Senate Economics References Committee), as attracting privilege to those documents. 

The Law Council’s position is evolving in relation to ongoing developments (including the Ministers’ meeting of 30 May 2002).  If there are any substantial changes in respect of the Law Council’s policy position, you will be advised. 

The Law Council and professional liability issues:  claims against lawyers

Professional indemnity insurance arrangements for lawyers are currently being considered by the Standing Committee of Attorneys-General (“SCAG”) as part of its national practice model laws project.  The Law Council is assisting SCAG in relation to this project. The Law Council has established specialist advisory groups, and is providing comments to SCAG in mid-June.

The Law Council and professional liability issues:  medical indemnity

The Law Council attended the Prime Minister’s Medical Indemnity Forum on 
23 April 2002, and the National Medical Litigation Workshop on 24 April 2002. The Law Council’s invitation to attend the National Medical Litigation Workshop arose from earlier correspondence between the Law Council and the Australian Health Ministers Advisory Council medical indemnity working party.

The Law Council has been dealing primarily with tort reform issues in relation to medical indemnity by way of the public liability insurance process under the aegis of Ministers responsible for public liability insurance (see above). 

Further contact

The Law Council wishes to assist the Senate Economics References Committee in its deliberations, and would appreciate the opportunity to appear at a hearing.  

The contact officer in the Law Council’s Secretariat for this matter is Mr James Greentree-White.

Yours sincerely
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Christine Harvey

Deputy Secretary-General






